



### Republic of the Philippines

## Department of Education REGION V - BICOL

SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF CATANDUANES

January 3, 2023

#### **DIVISION MEMORANDUM:**

OSDS-SGOD-DM <u>606</u> S. 2023

## INDORSEMENT OF ATTACHED LETTER TO CONDUCT VISIT TO THE GRADE 12 GRADUATING STUDENTS

TO: Chief Education Supervisor (CID & SGOD)
Public Schools District Supervisors
Elementary & Secondary School Heads
Concerned Officials & Personnel

- 1. This is to endorse the letter of Rev. Br. Ronel Katigbak, MOP, Vocation Director and Rev. Sr. Sheryl V. Guatriz, Vocation Directress, Missionary of the poor
- 2. Enclosed is the  $1^{\rm st}$  Indorsement from the Regional Director and letter from the Missionaries of the Poor for your reference.
- 3. For information and guidance.

MA. LUISA T. DELA ROSA Assistant Schools Division Superintendent Officer-In-Charge



Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION V - BICOL

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION REGIONAL OFFICE NO.

1<sup>st</sup> Indorsement December 19, 2022

Respectfully forwarded to the Schools Division Superintendents, DepED of Bicol Region, the herein attached letter dated December 14, 2022 from Rev. Br. Ronel Katigbak, MOP, Vocation Director and Rev. Sr. Sheryl Y. Guatiz, Vocation Directress, Missionaries of the Poor., relative to the request to conduct annual vocation visit to the Grade 12 graduation students in Public High Schools on January 4 to March 31, 2023, details of which are stated therein, provided classes shall not be suspended, for information and appropriate action.

GILBERT I. SADSAD Regional Director

ORD/GTS/JHEN









Our Mission

to operal the Good News
to opering primarily the
superal works of mercy of
Divide feeding the hungry,
housing the homeless,
caring for street children
and the sick including
MIV AIDS and Leprosy
betteents, visiting prisoners;
and secondarily through
preaching, liturgy, music,
teaching, and Sacraments,

Our Desire:

To fulfill Christ's desire to be present in our world by living a life of poverty, charity, obschence, and free-service to the least of our brothers and sisters

Our Motto:

"Josful Service with Cheut on the Cross"

# MISSIONARIES OF THE POOR

Heart of Mercy Monastery & Formation Center
Apostolates: Divine Mercy Center and Nazareth Center for Ch. Green
San Rafael, Cararayan, P.O. Box 6117, Naga City 4400, Philippings

Cell: (+63) 921 569 0800 Email: mopnaga@missionariesofthepoor.org

Website: www.missionariesofthepoor.org

December 14, 2022

MR, GILBERT SADSAD Regional Director Department of Education (DepEd), Region V Rawis, Legaspi City Philippine

Dear Mr. Sadsad.

### **RE: VOCATION PROMOTION**

"The harvest is abundant but the laborers are few; so ask the master of the harvest to send out laborers for his harvest." Mt. 9: 37-38.

It is the love of God that drives us to share this especial vocation that God has given us. What we have touched, seen and heard we also want to impart with other young men and women. It is indeed our joy to sincerely invite courageous and generous Filipino young men and women to share in our happy, joyful and holy life as we pour our lives out in the service of the Lord Jesus and His poor ones. Our lives are totally dedicated to Christ through the works of mercy among God's poor. This is our contribution to the ongoing growth of the Church. This mission will be carried out through vocation campaigns and recruitment programs.

We are therefore writing to request your kindness in allowing us to conduct our annual vocation visit to the Grade 12 graduating students in Public High Schools of your Region starting on January 4 – March 31, 2023. This campaign brings awareness to the students of the different vocations and promote the Religious Life.

Thank you so much for your continual help and support for many years which indeed we gratefully appreciate on behalf of the poor we serve each day. Be assured of our prayers and gratitude, and may God's blessings and peace be with you always.

Sincerely Yours in Christ,

Rey. By. Ronel Katigbak, MOP Vocation Director CP# 09694356743

Rev. Sr. Sheryl Y. Guatiz
Vocation Directress
CP#09486397549
Sisters of the Little Mission for the deaf



### DepEd V Bicol Region <region5@deped.gov.ph>

### **Fwd: Vocation Promotion**

GILBERT SADSAD <gilbert.sadsad@deped.gov.ph>
To: DepEd V Bicol Region <region5@deped.gov.ph>, jhenconcepcion07@gmail.com

Sun, Dec 18, 2022 at 1:49 PM

----- Forwarded message ------

From: GILBERT SADSAD <gilbert.sadsad@deped.gov.ph>

Date: Sun, Dec 18, 2022, 1:49 PM Subject: Re: Vocation Promotion

To: Orfelina Tuy <orfelinatuy7@gmail.com>

Hello Maam Opay Yes po we will indorse it to the divisions. Ty po Gilbert

On Sat, Dec 17, 2022, 9:53 PM Orfelina Tuy, <orfelinatuy7@gmail.com> wrote:

RD Gilbert, please consider this request of Bro. Ronel Katigbak re permission to conduct vocation formation classes in Grade 12 if appropriate.

Thank you very much.

From: Br. Ronel Katigbak, MOP <br/>
Stroneldk@gmail.com>

Date: Wed, Dec 14, 2022 at 6:15 PM Subject: Re: Vocation Promotion To: <orfelinatuy7@gmail.com>

Dear Ms. Opay,

Blessings of Advent

I pray you are well. It was great speaking with you po on the phone this afternoon. As I-was explaining po with Mrs. Zaens and few of her friends over lunch two days ago that there was a decline in Religious life vocation both for Sisterhood. Brotherhood and Priesthood and so vocation campaign in Schools is very important to once again introduce to the young people this unique way of life, following more closely the footstep of Christ through consecrated life.

I am attaching po the letter to the DepEd Regional Director hoping for his approval and Endorsement.

Once again a million thanks po for your assistance. May God bless you abundantly.

With love and prayers,

Br. Ronel Katigbak, MOP Vocation Director Missionaries of the Poor

This communication may contain confidential or privileged information, and is intended solely for the individual or entity to whom it is originally addressed. Any disclosure, copying, dissemination, or any action taken in relience to it by others, other than the intended recipient, is strictly prohibited. The opinions, conclusions, and statements expressed in this message are those of the sender and may not necessarily reflect the views of the Department of Education.